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On 24 December 1972 at approximately 13:30, I was eating lunch in my home about 
4 miles W of Chapel Hill, N.C. About 15 Evening Grosbeaks and a number of other birds 
were at the feeder outside my window some 6 feet away. The birds suddenly flew away 
in apparent panic. I immediately moved to the window and looked for a hawk. After 
about 30 seconds I saw a large, grayish Accipiter fly for about 150 feet to another perch. 
Its size and manner of flight led me to believe that it was a Goshawk. I quickly found my 
10 x 50 binocular and carefully went out on our patio. I was able to view the bird for a 
few seconds at a distance of 150 feet, noting the gray striations on the breast and the 
long tail before it flew to another perch about 250 feet away. I was unable to obtain a 
good look at the head of the bird and thus did not note the stripe over the eye. The 
relatively small size of the bird leads me to suspect it was a male, and the plumage was 
clearly adult. (See Mueller and Berger, Auk, 84:183-191, 1967; and Auk 85:431-486, 
1968.) 

I have seen several hundred Goshawks previously, most of them in Wisconsin, and 
have live-trapped and banded about 100 individuals. In my 20 years of observing hawk 
migration at Cedar Grove, Wisconsin, I have become about as proficient in identifying 
Accipiters as any ornithologist I have known. I am confident that the Chapel Hill bird 
was a Goshawk. 

Personal communications with D.D. Berger and other hawk watchers and handers 
indicate that the 1972-73 flight may well be one of the greatest southward invasions of 
Goshawks in recorded history. Unusual numbers of Goshawks were seen in the Great 
Lakes region, the Pennsylvania mountains, and even at Cape May, New Jersey. Adults 
were considerably more common than juveniles at all observation points. Thus, the 
appearance of an adult Goshawk in the piedmont of North Carolina in this winter is 
perhaps not surprising. 

There are two previous sight records of this species in North Carolina, both from the 
mountains in the southwestern corner of the state (Enloe, Chat, 34:79-80, 1970; Pratt, 
Chat, 35:1-4, 1971). 

[Dept. Ed.—With the recording of the third occurrence of this northern hawk, it can 
be placed on the official North Carolina list.] 
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